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On the morning of 29 January 1980, I followed through binoculars a gull as it 
flew over me and above the jetty at Fort Macon, Carteret County, N.C. The bird, 
which I believe was an immature Ivory Gull (Pagophila eburnea), disappeared from 
view as it neared the end of the jetty, and I suspect that it continued its same flight line 
to sea. Its graceful, unlabored, straight-line flight pattern attracted my attention. It 
was about 30 m away when first noticed, then flew directly over my head at a height of 
about 10-12 m. It remained at this height down the length of the jetty. From the under-
side I could see that the bird was small (Laughing Gull/ Kittiwake size class) but it 
looked heavy breasted. Unfortunately, in spite of the large number and variety of gulls 
in the area, no others that could be used as a size reference came into binocular view. 
The bird's bill was small, short, and slender; the bill and legs were dark. As the bird 
moved away I was able to see for the first time its dorsal surface. The trailing edges of 
tail features, primaries, and secondaries had distinct dark spots. Apparently each spot 
was bordered with white, for they appeared separate and did not suggest bands. The 
angle of view did not provide sight of the top of the head or back, but the dorsal area 
was certainly light and had few if any distinct markings. 

I am somewhat reluctant to report this sighting because North Carolina is signifi-
cantly south of the Ivory Gull's expected winter range, because I am unable to 
document all field marks, and because of the extreme variability in gull plumages. 
Nevertheless, based on the field marks observed, all other local gull possibilities can be 
ruled out. These marks match classic textbook markings of an immature Ivory Gull. 
The following day I called John Fussell to alert him to the possibility of an Ivory Gull 
in the area, but he was unable to locate the bird. It is probably important to note that 
despite the relatively mild winter, several other gulls unusual for North Carolina were 
also sighted in the Beaufort-Morehead City area—Black-legged Kittiwakes (4), Lesser 
Black-backed Gull (2-4), apparent Iceland Gulls (2-3), and Glaucous Gull (3). Unusu- 
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ally large numbers of Bonaparte's Gulls were in the sheltered waters of the harbor and 
sound. 

Normally the occurrence of Ivory Gulls south of Canada is unusual. There are 
records for wintering Ivory Gulls in Maine, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, 
Connecticut, and New York. The southernmost records known to me are for Atlantic 
City, New Jersey (30 January 1955, Am. Birds 9(3):244; 14 February 1966, Am. Birds 
20(3):407). There is also one summer report for New Jersey (19 August 1955, Am. 
Birds 10(1):13). The only known nesting records for Ivory Gulls in North America are 
for Seymore Island, a small island north of Bathurst Island and southeastern Elles-
mere Island, Baffin Bay area of Arctic Canada (Frisch and Morgan, Canada Field-
Naturalist 93(2).173-174, 1979). 
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